Cameron High School BOE Report
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Building Updates - The custodians continue to work on getting the new Business Education
room and CADD lab ready for next fall. Brack Thermal Systems will be doing abatement in the
CADD room, Room 125, the coaches office, mens phy ed office and bathroom along with the
hallway from pit to back door to coaches office and wrestling room. The abatement is scheduled
to be done on Good Friday.

FFA Blood Drive - The FFA club sponsored a blood drive on January 29. Despite the weather
challenges and school cancellations two days prior to the event, the Red Cross was able to
collect 43 units of blood.

Carl Perkins Mini-Grant Winner - Jarrid Gohs and Sharon Nelsen put together a grant
proposal for CESA 11’s CTE grant competition. They were awarded a $1000 grant to purchase
equipment for the tech ed department. The piece of equipment identified in the grant was a
MakerBot Digitizer 3D scanner. Students will be able to scan an object, make changes or
modifications, and then produce it with a printer. The website is
www.store.makerbot.com/digitizer to see the object in action.

Student Council Food Drive - Sarah Pica and the student council are partnering with the Rice
Lake Student Council on a February food drive. The council that collects the most items will be
the winner. The “losing” student council will be responsible for picking up and delivering the
collected goods to the food pantry. They are hoping to make this an annual event with a traveling
trophy to encourage school spirit and community service.

Financial Aid Night and WITC Career Day - Mrs. Sanborn hosted a Financial Aid Night on
Wednesday, Feb. 5 from 6:30 — 8:00 p.m. Invites were mailed in January to all seniors and their
families. 21 parents and 11 seniors attended. 23 juniors will be attending the WITC Career Day
with Mrs. Sanborn on Tuesday afternoon the 25" of February.

UW Madison Wind Ensemble Clinic - The UW-Madison Wind Ensemble, directed by Scott
Tepple will be hosting a music clinic at the high school on February 25. Members of the
Cameron High School and Bloomer High School Bands will be involved in the clinic from noon
until 3. The Ensemble will perform a concert for high school and middle school music students
at the end of the clinic.

Winter Carnival Numbers - Winter carnival activities went off smoothly and the weather
cooperated. Some of the numbers of participants are as follows:

Snow Sculpting - 74

Cross Country Skiing - 12

Bowling - 25

Christie Mountain - 41

Ice Fishing - 66


http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.store.makerbot.com%2Fdigitizer&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNELZnuW56Ch4bM5BKcbxo5SnSvgXg

Upcoming Events -

Thursday Feb. 27 - Girls Basketball vs. Northwoods @ 7:30

February 27,28, 29 - Individual State Wrestling Tourament

Monday March 3 - Parent/Teacher Conferences at the High School from 4:30 - 7:30
Tuesday March 4 - High School Mid Winter Concert @ 7:30



